
FOCB Officers’ Meeting 
Join with Google Meet: 
meet.google.com/foz-dkfp-kdi 
Join by phone: 
+1 316-550-0060 (PIN: 533549)

MINUTES 
October 12, 2020 

Attendance: Gary Riler, Joel Pomeroy, Debbie Wager, Brian Richardson, 
Kelly Schauer, Ed Pike, Karen Stark, Linh Vu 

1. Director’s report - Gary
See Attachment A

2. Open house wrap-up/thoughts – all

• A handful of new parents were able to attend, and the information
provided/questions answered were helpful.

• Gary’s feedback - First time is a learning experience and encourage to

3. Treasurer’s report – Brian
Minimal change, with upcoming expenses: insurance, 990 tax filing
November, Beacock music.

4. Action items

Volunteer chair recruitment - Debbie says Robert Hubatch might be
interested.

5. Fundraising
• Status of business sponsors –Joel to reach out to Sheri for an update
• Pie sale – logistics of physical distribution makes this fundraising

impractical for Holiday
• Amazon sales - Brian will follow up on logistics.



• Gary to look into ideas for online sales/fundraisers; usually gave
students two years to fundraise for Disney.

6. Next meeting – Nov. 16, no December meeting



FocB Board Meeting

September 14, 2020 

Director Report 

DISNEY 

I spoke with my rep and things have not changed much. They are still in business and working hard with 

vendors to negotiate the refunds so they can in turn process refunds for us. It is going slow. He suggested 

that if parents would feel better contacting the company to get a better understanding of the circumstances, 

they can contact our Program Director: 

Megan Stalnaker I Program Director 

Megan@educationaldiscoverytours.com 

P: 800.544.4723 IF: 530 582 6039 

NEWSLETTER 

I sent a very long email to everyone this morning, as most of my classes almost correct ( 38 students were in 

the wrong classes two weeks ago). I will be working on a mailing list for freshman students this coming wee� 

so FOCB can send out a welcome email. 

HONOR GROUPS 

WIBC and OMEA are planning virtual opportunities for directors. Auditions for the OMEA All-State honor 

groups will still be occurring, and students will at a minimum receive recognition for making an ensemble if 

they are selected. 

INSTRUMENT DISTRIBUTION 

I have the go ahead to distribute instruments to students that still need this week. Jacob Brown (student 

teacher) will be assisting me. I will be sending an email to students that have requested an instrument 

Tuesday morning. 

SBF BAND ACCOUNT 

I am hoping to have a short meeting with Jordan (CHS Bookkeeper) to double check the accuracy of this 

account sometime soon. This will help me know exactly what I have to work with as we go forward. 

MASTER CLASSES 

I will be trying to keep students apprised of upcoming masterclass opportunities. I also will be working with 

local folks to create some opportunities for our students and/or combine with other PPS programs. 

ATTACHMENT A
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